American Township Trustees

	October 29, 2018

The American Township Trustees met in regular session with the following members present:   Paul Basinger and Larry Vandemark.

Motion by Trustee Vandemark second by Trustee Basinger to approve the minutes of the regular meeting of October 8, 2018.  Roll call, all yes.

Motion by Trustee Basinger second by Trustee Vandemark to approve the payment of the warrants.  Roll call, all yes.

Privilege of the floor was granted to Beth Seibert with the Ottawa River Coalition who discussed the Lowhead Dam at Allentown and the possibility of the removal of that. In November 2 there will be public meetings at the Township House to discuss this. 

Fiscal Officer Overholt reported the Township Audit for 2017-18 has been completed by Perry and Associates. He along with the Trustees are ready to sign documents confirming the completion of the audit. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Code Enforcement Brickner reported on the zoning permits and site visits for the month of September.

Road Superintendent Holmes reported on a couple pieces of equipment that need to be sold or scrapped. The Trustees suggested to post these for sale on the website and if not sold to get rid of them as scrap. He also has an issue with dumpster companies who are dropping dumpsters on our roads, which is not legal. Legal Counsel Huffman will look into the matter as far as legal concerns. Finally, he would like to see the building at Greenlawn Cemetery updated at a cost of $7996 with closing in 3 section of the building to help combat service issues with bad weather. 

Motion by Trustee Vandemark second by Trustee Mohler to update the building at Greenlawn Cemetery at a cost of $7996. Roll call, all yes. 

Chief Redick reported on the September totals for the police department. He also stated that Jesse Evilsiser will be coming back to the department partime as a patrol officer. 

Chief Hadding reported on a new 3-year contract for dispatching services through the County Sheriff’s office. He also showed pictures of the new fire truck that will be in service next year. 

Motion by Trustee Basinger second by Trustee Vandemark to commit to a new 3-year contract for dispatching services through the Allen County Sheriff’s Department. Roll call, all yes. 

Privilege of the floor was granted to Megan Toitch of Waypoint Benefit Solutions at the request of the trustees to go over and explain Insurance Renewal Summary Options for the upcoming year.  

Trustee Basinger reported on the resignation of Ross Harmon dated for Nov.2. He also stated the Allen Water District may be making a name change to their organization and wanted the township to be aware of this. Finally, he had two liquor renewal permits one for Ruby Tuesday and the other for Dollar General waiting for approval by the trustees.

Motion by Trustee Basinger second by Trustee Vandemark to accept the resignation of Ross Harmon effective Nov. 2. Roll call, all yes. 

Motion by Trustee Basinger second by Trustee Mohler to accept the liquor license renewals without the need of a hearing for Ruby Tuesday (2404 Elida Rd) and Dollar General (2015 N Cole St). Roll call, all yes. 

Motion by Trustee Basinger second by Trustee Vandemark to adjourn.  Roll call, all yes.

Sincerely,


Brady Overholt, Fiscal Officer                                     Larry Vandemark, Chairman

